
 

The Corporation of the City of Kenora 
 

By-law Number 130 – 2013 
 

A By-law to amend Schedule “D” to By-law Number 168-2004 being  
a By-law to establish Water & Sewer Rates 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Whereas Council adopted By-law Number 168-2004 on the 20th day of December, 
2004; and 
 
Whereas it is deemed necessary and expedient to amend Schedule “D” to By-law 
Number 168-2004 to meet changing requirements with respect to water and sewer 
rates; and 
 
Whereas advance public notice was given in accordance with Notice By-law Number 
144-2007 on December 10 and December 17, 2013 as well as approved by Council 
Resolution number 29 at the November 21, 2011 Council meeting that a long range 
financial plan be implemented for the water and wastewater that includes a rate 
increase be implemented effective January 1, 2014; 
 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Kenora hereby enacts as follows:- 
 

1. That a 10% increase has been included in the draft 2014 budget. 
 

2. That in accordance with the Safe Drinking Water Act (2002) Council approved 
the Water and Wastewater Long Range Financial Plan Forecast at their 
November 21, 2011 regular Council meeting which recommends an additional 
10% increase to the water and sewer rates included in the 2014 budget.  

 
3. That Schedule “D” to By-law Number 168-2004 is hereby amended by increasing 

sewer and water rates by 10% to Table (i) as set out on the attached “Schedule 
D” to this by-law;        

 
4. That this By-law shall take effect and come into force on January 1, 2014. 

 
By-law read a First and Second Time this 17th day of December, 2013 

 
By-law read a Third and Final Time this 17th day of December, 2013 

  
    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 
 
    ____________________________________                                                           
                 David S. Canfield, Mayor 
 
    ___________________________________                                                              
        Heather L. Kasprick, Deputy Clerk  


